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STATE ENERGY OFFICE RECEIVES WIND ADVOCACY AWARD

Award Honors Regional Leadership, Creativity and Commitment to Wind Energy Development
RALEIGH – The State Energy Office of the N.C. Department of Administration has received the Wind Powering America Program’s Regional Wind Advocacy Award for its regional leadership, creativity and commitment to wind energy development in the southeastern United States. The award was presented at the recent Wind Powering America Summit in Pittsburgh. 

“Wind power is an excellent source of renewable energy for North Carolina because it is environmentally friendly, cost effective and helps spur economic development,” said Larry Shirley, director of the State Energy Office. “I am grateful to the Wind Powering America Program for its recognition of our efforts to educate the state’s citizens and businesses about this valuable energy resource.”

According to the U.S. Department of Energy, wind energy is the world’s fastest-growing energy technology. The United States now has more than 6,700 megawatts of wind-generating power capacity installed across the country, which is roughly equivalent to the amount of electricity used by 1.6 million American households. By 2020, the department hopes to obtain 6 percent of the nation’s electricity from wind, which would keep pace with the nation’s growth in energy demand.

Areas already recognized for their wind power potential in North Carolina include the Atlantic coastline, eastern sounds and many Appalachian ridgelines. According to the U.S. Department of Energy, favorable wind areas cover six percent of the nation’s contiguous land area and have the potential to supply more than one and a half times the nation’s current electricity consumption.

The Wind Powering America Program is administered by the U.S. Department of Energy’s Office of Energy Efficiency and Renewable Energy to increase the use of wind energy in the United States. The program’s Wind Powering America Summit is an annual event that provides national and state wind industry experts, working groups and government officials the opportunity to discuss wind resources and energy development at the state level. 

The State Energy Office is North Carolina’s primary, independent resource for energy information and technology. The office works in conjunction with several other state agencies and nonprofit groups to 

research and support a variety of energy efficiency programs, including wind programs. The office’s wind efforts include working groups, wind map development, consumer and professional training workshops and anemometer, or wind speed meter, loan programs.
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